Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

KYLE, Peter & Cheryl are happy to share their joy in their daughter's homecoming. Mariah Cheryl Elizabeth Ann was ushered into the world at 28 weeks, 2 lbs. 8 ozs., on July 23, 1994 in Bonnyville, Alberta; and immediately transferred by air medi-vac to the NICU (Neonatal Intensive Care Unit) at the University of Alberta Hospital, Edmonton, till Sept. 30, 1994, when she was transferred back to the Health Bonnyville Center Hospital, and was allowed home on Thursday, Oct. 13, 1994. Mariah's dad and extended family, join her brothers, Colin (11 yrs), Pierce (7-1/2 yrs) and Eucn (2-1/2 yrs) being elated to have their healthy little sister, 5 lbs. 11 ozs., and arrive their mom home! Mariah is the 4th grandchild for Kenneth and Margare t; 6th grandchild for Douglas & Heather and 12th great-grandchild for Hazel Ness.

DIED

BICKES, Royal - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Qc, on October 16, 1994, Royal Bickes of Hemmingford, aged 85 years, beloved husband of Mary Roberts. Private cremation.

HONDORF, Lyla (née Ovans) - At Montreal General Hospital on Oct. 6, 1994. Beloved wife of John. Survived by a daughter Dorothy Scott, and grandchildren Darril and David, brother Glen and sisters Irene and Jessie.

DIED

OVANS, Stanley Glen -In Hamilton, Ontario, on October 1, 1994, son of Glen Ovans and the late Arabella Paxton. Also survived by his sisters, Shirley (Croydon Snowdon), Fre d a (Mark Schreijack) and brothers Steven (JoAnn) and Fred (Susie Loree), as well as nephews and nieces. Predeceased by his sister Dorothy. A memorial service was held from the Chapel of the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown, Saturday, October 8.

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to thank our family for lovely the party arranged to celebrate our 50th wedding anniversary. The many relatives and friends who through their flowers, cards, gifts, phone calls and their attendance at the party made it a day will always remember.

> Our sincerest thanks, Mary & Ronald Reddick

We would like to thank family, friends and neighbours who came to help us celebrate our 25th wedding anniversary. Your warm wishes, cards and gifts were very much appreclated. A special thanks to those who planned such a successful party.

Our deepest thanks, Frank and Betty Jean Cavanagh

CARD OF THANKS

Anderson, Laura

We would like to express our sincere thanks to all our friends and neighbours, and to all the friends and neighbours of the late Laura Anderson, for their cards of sympathy and donations to St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church made in her memory. We would also like to thank Dr. S. Geukjian and the third floor staff, as well as the second floor and emergency room staff, of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care given to Aunt Laura during her last

> Gordon and Lorraine Tannahill

The family of the late Frederick Noseworthy wish to thank friends and neighbours for phone calls, gifts of food, sympathy cards, floral tributes, donations to the Hemmingford Volunteer Ambulance

Volunteer Ambulance fund, also to Dr. Krotecki and nursing staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, and the CLSC St-Rémi for their many kindnesses and support at the time of our bereavement. Please accept this as a personal thank you.

Dorothy Noseworthy and family

The family of

Everett & Pernice Armstrong

invite you to join them in the relebration of their parents

50th Medding Anniversary

on Sunday, October 23, 1994

2:00-4:00 p.m.

Grace Methodist Church

Rt. 37C, Racquette River Road, Massena, New York

MIXED SHOWER

in honor of

ISABELLE SMYTH and GEORGE ZELDENRUST

October 29

from 9 till 2 At the St-Joseph Parish Hall, Huntingdon Best wishes only please